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ICE CREAM SOCIAL THIS SATURDAY, JUNE 17, 

TO KICK OFF 2023 EVENTS SEASON 

We invite all residents of Hillbrook-Tall Oaks to join us as we 

scream, you scream, we all scream for ice cream! 

Sponsored by the Hillbrook-Tall Oaks Civic Association (HTOCA), our annual Ice 

Cream Social is a long-time tradition and the first sponsored social event of 2023. 

This yearôs event will be held on Saturday, June 17, from 4-6 p.m. in Dann Win-

terôs yard at the corner of Kingston Drive and Silver Lane. SCOOPS2U will join us 

with a cart loaded with cones and cups of sweet treats from 4:30-5:30. 

Stop by the HTOCA table to get your ice cream ticket, pay your annual dues, and 

confirm that we have your latest contact information. Weôll be publishing an updat-

ed neighborhood directory later this year given all the new residents who have put 

down roots here since 2000. 

The Ice Cream Social is the first of many planned social events hap-

pening throughout 2023. Now that ñnormalò life is resuming post-pandemic, 

please be sure to pencil in the following onto your calendars: 

 

¶ Annual Neighborhood Potluck: Sunday, September 10 

¶ Halloween / Oktoberfest: Sunday, October 29 

¶ Holiday Bonfire and Hot Cocoa: December TBD 

 

How about the monthly Food Trucks we have invited into the neighborhood over 
these last few summers? Do they continue to be of interest to you? The last few 
trucks have had fewer preorders and walks-ups than in past years, so we want to 
be sure you are still interested in having trucks and if so - when and which kind. 

We also want to share confidence with past favorites, including DC Slices, that they 
will have sufficient business to stop by our neighborhood. If you havenôt already, 
please respond to the survey sent from hillbrooktalloaks@gmail.com on June 8 
to share your feedback (and thanks to those who have already responded!). 

Speaking of events: How about a Community Yard Sale? Neighbor volunteer ex-
traordinaire Thurraya ñRaiò Kent wants to know if this is something neighbors are 
interested in participating in this year. Please keep an eye out for more information 
via our Facebook page as well as the hillbrooktalloaks gmail account. 

 

 

SCOOPS2U returns with sweet treats this Saturday. 



Hillbrook-Tall Oaks Civic Association (HTOCA) 

New HTOCA Board member Danielle Brosious and her bird-loving husband, Dan 
Boyd, moved to Hillbrook-Tall Oaks in 2019 and have quickly become neighbor-
hood naturalists! Here is their and Brunoôs story: 

 

Whoôs in your household? Dan, Danielle, and Bruno 
(15 months old). Dan is an audio engineer and Danielle 
is a music teacher. 
 
How long have you lived in the Hillbrook-Tall Oaks 
neighborhood? 
We moved in on Danielleôs birthday in November 2019! 
Right before the pandemic, thankfully. 
 
Where are you originally from? 
Danielle is from Pennsylvania and Dan is an Annandale 
native. Dan went to the Montessori school in our neigh-
borhood when he was young and graduated from An-
nandale High School in 2004. 
 
Any interesting memories from living here? 
We have seen so many great birds in our backyard 

since weôve lived here, as well as the very rare piebald 
deer in 2022. We also have a kooky squirrel that sometimes rolls down the hill for fun. 
 
What changes have you seen since you moved here? 
Unfortunately, eight perfectly healthy and alive trees have been cut down from our neigh-
boring yards since we have lived here. It breaks our hearts! We moved here specifically for 
the trees. 
 
What has (mostly) stayed the same since you moved here? 
We think the middle part of Kingston drive is just beautiful - where there are so many trees 
lining the street! 
 
Whatôs your favorite part about living in Hillbrook-Tall Oaks? 
You probably guessed ité the trees! Also getting to know some of the awesome folks in the 
neighborhood, and starting the Birding Club this year. 
 
What advice do you have for your fellow residents? 
Plant more trees. Cut down fewer trees. If you are safely able, leave a dead tree alone! 
Dead trees are where many species of birds make their homes. Remember that tree ser-
vice companies, even the ones with certified arborists on staff, have the goal of getting your 
money into their pockets and will recommend unnecessary services. Plant more native 
plants. Donôt kill all the bugs in your yard, they are a crucially important piece of the ecosys-
tem! Use less pesticides (or none at all)! Reduce the amount of grass in your yard. Turf 
grasses are ecologically useless and they occupy more land acreage than all of the irrigat-
ed corn fields in the entire country. Bottom line, Iôd love to see more people trying to 
live with the nature around us instead of working against it. 

KNOW THY NEIGHBORS: MEET DAN, DANIELLE & BRUNO 

Photo courtesy of Danielle Brosious 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Questions?  

Need to Pay Your 

Annual $25 Dues?  

Want to Get Involved?  

 

HTOCA 

PO Box 1112 

Annandale, VA  

22003-9112  

 

Email:  

hillbrooktal-

loaks@gmail.com  

Visit us online: 

www.HTOCA22003.org  

www.facebook.com/

groups/htoca 

 

LONGTIME RESIDENT AND NEIGHBORHOOD 
CHAMPION FAITH KLEIN REMEMBERED 

Our community lost one of its long-time champions in April. A 
resident of Hillbrook-Tall Oaks since 1965, Faith Nachman Klein died on April 11, 
2023, following a brief illness. She was 89 years old. 

Born in 1934, Faith grew up in Plain-
field, New Jersey. She graduated from 
Vassar College with a degree in Eng-
lish and earned a masterôs degree 
from Boston University.  She married 
Jack Klein in 1958, with whom she 
raised three children in Annandale: 
Chris Klein, Holly Newcombe, and 
Robin Browder. 

Faith Klein was a hip, highly engaged 
neighbor who was influential in matters 
concerning Annandale and our 
Hillbrook-Tall Oaks community. Two of 
her family members served as presi-
dents of HTOCA: husband Jack Klein and years later, their daughter Robin. 

Faith was active in a wide range of activities, including book, bridge, garden, and 
sailing clubs. She served Fairfax County for decades working as an election poll 
worker. For many years volunteered at the Arena Stage and Kennedy Center in 
Washington as well as the Signature Theater in Arlington. 

She was also adventurous. Faith liked driving snazzy cars (Volkswagen Beetle  
and Chrysler Sebring convertibles, a hybrid-electric Toyota Prius). Reportedly, 
she was an early adopter of bell-bottom jeans back in the day.   

Faith loved the ocean, spending summers with family and friends at her Nags 
Head, North Carolina, home. She liked walk-
ing the beach and swimming daily in the 
ocean. Other times you could find her shoot-
ing river rapids or pursuing other adventures.  

Always smiling, friendly, generous, and willing 
to lend a helping hand to neighbors, Faith was 
not shy about asking for help from neighbors 
or seeking opinions on matters, including 
computer troubles and house repairs.  

Some might say Faith lived part of her life in a 
dog house. She had a passion for standard 
schnauzer dogs, who both guarded her prem-
ises and were furry companions. They would 
travel back and forth with her to the beach. 

We will miss Faith Klein and her adventurous spirit around the 
neighborhood, and thank her for her numerous contributions in 
helping make Hillbrook-Tall Oaks a wonderful place to live.  
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Hillbrook Tall Oaks Civic Association (HTOCA) 

The tradition continues! This spring marked Hillbrook-Tall Oaksô third annual charity 
event benefiting The Annandale High School (AHS) Food Pantry. This yearôs neighbor-
hood organizer Katie Clary sends her sincerest gratitude goes out to those who 
helped donate nearly 800 items to the Food Pantry in March: 

ñAn additional thank you to those who donated their time and energy going door-to-door 
to distribute nearly 300 flyers advertising for this event. Danielle Brosious, Mark Craw-

ford, Bob Selim, and Patrick White, you 
stepped in to cover this need with little notice 
and neighbors distributed the flyers in record 
time. It was much appreciated! 

Thank you to Kevin Gilligan & Laurelie Wal-
lace as well as the Kent, Martinez, and Ros-
signol families who opened their driveways 
and carports to serve as collection sites. Our 
goal is to ensure donating is convenient for all 
corners of the neighborhood and easy for 
those who lend us their space. Please keep 
communicating about desired collection loca-
tions and let us know if you are interested in 
serving as one in the future. We donôt want to 
leave any area out! 

It's been a tough year. As costs for goods and 
services are rising within our community and 
across the nation, this effort makes a positive 
difference by helping to eliminate food insecu-
rity to families in need. We are proud of the 
continued commitment to our community HTO 
residents demonstrate. If you would like more 
information about the Food Pantry or would 

like to sign up to assist during distribution days, check them out at: https://
www.signupgenius.com/go/70a0e49aaa628a5f94-pantry#/.ò 
 

NEARLY 800 DONATIONS TO ANNANDALE HIGH 
SCHOOLôS FOOD PANTRY DURING M.A.R.C.H. 

NEW NEIGHBORHOOD DIRECTORY COMING SOON 
 

Got a new phone number or email address? Know someone who recently moved in (or out) 
or the neighborhood? Please send any and all updates to hillbrooktalloaks@gmail.com to en-

sure we have your latest information for the next Neighborhood Directory. 
 

Interested in advertising in the Directory this year? Space is limited, so contact Board Member 
Bob Selim at bselim@verizon.net for ad rates to reserve your spot today!  
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